
Editorial

It goes without saying, NOTULAE ODONATOLOGICAEwill continuepublication,but thefrequency

will dependon the availability of the manuscripts.
A scientific journal is primarily shaped by the contributing Authors. The Editors hope, therefore, the

above lines will be understood by the world odonatologicalcommunityas an invitation and encourage-

ment to continue publishing in NOTULAE ODONATOLOGICAE also in the future. After all, our bulle-

tin remains the oldest and the most widely circulated odonatologicalperiodicalof this type in the world

It is also covered by several international abstracting services.

B. Kiauta

At the Lancaster (1975) and Gainesville (1977) International Symposia of Odonatologyit wasstrongly

felt, there was a worldwide need for a periodical, where minor originalpapers, related to faunistics,

fieldobservations, and to any other aspects ofodonatology, incl. critical book reviews, summaries of
odonate papers presented at the entomological symposia, biographic and other history notes, ethno-

odonatologicalarticles, etc., could be published Consequently, the then SIO Treasurer, the late Profes-

sor Dr Janny M. van Brink, has agreedto finance the present bulletin, which is suppliedfree to all

ODONATOLOGICA subscribers. The 40 issues, published duringthe past 2 decades, contain a wealth

ofvaluable information,much ofwhich would have been lost, ifno appropriatepublication vehicle was

available. On over 670 pages, ca 450 titles have sofar appeared.

While in the 1970s and some time afterwards, there hardly existed any periodicals of the NOTUL AE

ODONATOLOGICAE type, the situation has drastically changed in the past few years. At the moment,

there areperhaps over30 local or regionalodonatologicaljournals, bulletins and newsletters in various

languages, bringing the information that is traditionallycovered by Notulae. This certainly is a welcome

and much appreciated development, but its inevitable consequence is the decrease in the Notulae manu-

script flow.


